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April 15, 2022 

NOTICE OF WORKSHOP 

(Set for May 5, 2022, from 8:30 a.m. – 12 p.m.) 

 

Re: Relating to possible changes to Tariff 15-C, Consolidated Dockets TV-210535 & TV-

210812 

TO ALL INTERESTED PERSONS: 

On July 2, 2021, Clutter, Inc. filed with the Utilities and Transportation Commission 

(Commission) a petition to revise Tariff 15-C in Docket TV-210535. On October 11, 2021, the 

Washington Movers Conference filed a petition to revise Tariff 15-C in Docket TV-210812.    

On February 22, 2022, the Commission issued a Notice of Consolidation for Dockets TV-

210535 and TV-210812, as well as a Notice of Opportunity to Submit Written Comments. The 

Commission sought stakeholder input to inform its inquiry, including general comments related 

to the scope and purpose of possible tariff revisions, requesting comments and responses to 

questions provided in the notice.  

 

The Commission will hold a virtual technical workshop for these matters on May 5, 2022, from 

8:30 a.m. to 12 p.m. Interested persons may listen to the meeting by calling (253) 215-8782 and 

using Meeting ID: 820 0385 3300# and Passcode: 367022#. To participate in the meeting using 

Zoom on a computer or mobile device, click here to join the meeting.  

 

The workshop will address the following: 

• Tariff 15-C Item 100 – what requirements should the Commission implement related to 

(1) the maximum length of time for storage-in-transit, (2) when permanent storage should 

begin and end, and (3) liability? 

• Tariff 15-C Item 102(5) – should the Commission require companies to make a separate 

contract for small goods transportation services or is a bill of lading sufficient? 

https://utc-wa-gov.zoom.us/j/82003853300?pwd=TE8zRFNGZ2ZHTDM4eXY0NVpRRHh4QT09
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• Tariff 15-C Item 230(2) – should the Commission require companies to bill in 15-minute 

increments or bill for actual time? 

• Tariff 15-C Item 230(7)(a)(ii) – should the Commission modify the minimum number of 

hours carriers are required to charge for moves performed after hours, on weekends, or on 

state-recognized holidays? 

• Tariff 15-C Maximum Band Rates – should the maximum rate band be removed or 

adjusted? 

• Tariff 15-C Minimum Band Rates – alternatively, should the minimum rate band be 

removed or adjusted? 

 

The Commission is committed to providing reasonable accommodations to workshop 

participants with disabilities. If you need a reasonable accommodation for this workshop, please 

contact the Commission at least one business day prior to the workshop by calling 1-360-664-

1132 or by sending an email to human_resources@utc.wa.gov. For TTY service, please call the 

Washington Relay Service at 7-1-1 or 1-800-833-6384.  

 

If you have questions regarding the workshop, you may contact Commission Regulatory Analyst 

Andrew Roberts by email at andrew.roberts@utc.wa.gov or by phone at (360) 664-1101, or 

Regulatory Analyst Greg Hammond by email at greg.hammond@utc.wa.gov or by phone at 

(360) 664-1278. 

 

 

AMANDA MAXWELL 

Executive Director and Secretary 
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